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It’s Time for Wastewater Professionals to Support a Federal Clean Water Trust Fund
The cost of repairing and maintaining America’s clean water infrastructure keeps rising, while federal funding has been slashed repeatedly with every recent budget. This disconnect between federal policy and local reality cries out for action among our community of clean water professionals.

Many of us remember how the 1972 Clean Water Act created the Construction Grants Program, which helped build a nationwide network of wastewater treatment facilities throughout the 1970s and early 1980s.  The grants program was replaced in 1987 by the Clean Water State Revolving Fund (CWSRF), a low-interest loan program that has helped many communities repair and replace aging wastewater treatment plants and pipes. 
However, the CWSRF has been cut significantly over the past few years. If approved, the Administration’s fiscal year (FY) 2007 budget would continue these cuts, pushing the overall funding level to less than half of its FY 2004 level – from $1.35 billion to $687 million. The Administration’s stated goal is to zero out the CWSRF by 2011. 
These cuts are occurring despite estimates from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), the General Accounting Office and the Water Infrastructure Network of a $300-500 billion gap between the nation’s needs and what we actually spend on our aging infrastructure. In its own analysis, U.S. EPA estimates that if this need is unaddressed, as early as 2016 we could see a return to water quality similar to pre-1972 Clean Water Act days — a loss of 35 years of environmental progress.

Ironically, the federal government has shown a willingness to invest billions of dollars in infrastructure — but, unfortunately this investment has been distributed to foreign countries while Washington cuts investments at home.  This breakdown in the traditional federal-state-local partnership for clean water has prompted many clean water professionals and organizations to support creation of a deficit-neutral trust fund to guarantee a sustainable and shared investment in clean water.

The Clean Water Trust Act of 2005, introduced in the House of Representatives in December 2005, would establish a federal Clean Water Trust Fund. It would provide approximately $7.5 billion annually from FY 2006 through FY 2010, or total funding of nearly $38 billion to address clean water infrastructure needs.  In addition to funding CWSRF with $1.35 billion per year, the bill targets $4.5 billion in grants for high priority projects.
This legislation would be a first step in addressing the well-documented funding needs of our industry.  H.R. 4560 offers real solutions for addressing this funding gap and rebuilding the local-state-federal partnership that was so successful in the past.  It is time for clean water professionals to support this issue. For more information or to sign on as a supporter of H.R. 4560, visit the Clean Water America grassroots advocacy website (www.cleanwateramerica.org). 
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